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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                              January 18, 2011
Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Mary Ann Creque, Dave Parks, Teresa Farris. Steve Carmichall and Ron Monesmith.
Date & Place:
January 18, 6:30 pm, 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.
Mary Ann, 2010 Board President, opened the meeting.  Ron Monesmith was elected to the Board at the December Annual Meeting.  The 2011 slate of officers was discussed with the following appointments:


Ron Monesmith, President


Vince DeSandro, Vice-President


Dave Parks, Treasurer


Teresa Farris, Secretary


Steve Carmichall, Member-at-Large

Teresa will advise Beth the 2011 officers for posting on the web on January 19.

The Board thanked Mary Ann for her two years of service to the MOHA.  Mary Ann will provide files to Ron.  Ron will become the Wildfire Mitigation contact for MOHA.  Mary Ann reviewed the State of Colorado Web Registration and will advise Ron the web address; payment is due November 2011.

Secretary Report: Teresa emailed an updated homeowners’ list after the annual meeting.  She suggested a combined invoice and Board letter to save on postage which the Board agreed to.  Ron will draft the Board letter for review before the February 2 meeting.  Teresa provided Dave with envelopes and stamps for this mailing.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Vince provided a $1000 check from Hartford for recent legal service reimbursement.
Dave will draft 2011 MOHA dues invoices for mailing mid-February.  The Board decided on a March 31, 2011, deadline with the annual dues of $300 if homeowner’s email has been provided and $315 without, which was approved at the Annual Meeting.  Late fees of $25.00 will go into effect April 30 if payment has not been received.  (This will be addressed in the Board letter also).

Dave reviewed current bills including two snow removals from Switzer.  Dave had not received approval or verification of service from Vince (Board contact) which was provided for these two bills.  There was discussion on Switzer’s contract payment schedule and Vince is to verify payment terms (if Net 30).  

NOTE:  When Vince, or whichever Board member in Vince’s absence requests snow removal from Switzer, they were asked to notify the entire Board that snow removal was approved and bill should be paid. 
Dave also advised he had received Switzer’s bill for fence repair; after a quick inspection, Dave felt the work was not completed properly.  Vince is to arrange an inspection walk with Chris and Ron to approve or request completion of the fence repair.  Then payment can be completed.

Dave also advised that the three meter charges billed in December have been raised.  The Board has discussed reviewing with the City the costs of turning off/on the meters from November-May each year.  Dave will resend Vince the meter addresses; Vince will investigate costs with the City.

The negotiated payment of back dues has been received for December 2010 and January 2011 for 5044 Broadmoor Bluffs per court settlement.

Dave will provide a letter for Ron for the checking/saving account signature.

Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: 
Landscaping and Snow Removal:  Vince will contact Switzer to provide a bid for 2011 services; his current contact ends March 31, 2011.  Vince will also discuss various payment terms with Switzer.
Architectural Control:  
Steve will send a letter to the Menschers’ regarding their fence that was added without Board approval.
Mailboxes: The Board has placed the prototype mailboxes on hold as of October 16.
Actions- Steve will discuss the single box prototype at 70 Mahogany (agreed), Mary Ann will discuss the double for 135-145 Odessa (agreed) and the quad at 5-20-15-20 Langley (one did not agree) to see if the homeowners are agreeable.  If so, the mailbox themselves are the responsibility of the homeowner to purchase (the Board will recommend some examples) and MOHA will credit these homeowners $20.00 on their 2011 dues.  All these mailbox stands are in need of repairs. 

Update as of Sept 8:  Vince will advise Chris to do the SINGLE/DOUBLE – 70 MAHOGANY AND 135/145 ODESSA and MOHA will pay for cost and mailboxes for these demos.  Steve will advise Drew and Teresa to advise MaryAnn to expect work in September.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 

Next meeting – February 2, 6:30 
